
Welcome to the latest edition of Lex Quod Ordo (Law and Order), 
the APA’s quarterly newsletter dedicated to community prosecution.  
In this edition, we report on the 8th National Community 
Prosecution Summit coming up in September, highlight a new quality 
of life program out of St Paul, Minnesota, examine the successful 
implementation of the Drug Market Initiative in Austin, Texas and 
review the expanded community prosecution program in Dallas, 
Texas.  

It may be the dog days of summer, but we at APA have been hard 
at work completing final arrangements for the 8th National 
Community Prosecution Summit to be held in Philadelphia from 
September 25- 27th at the Downtown Sheraton Hotel. Working in 
partnership with our partners at the Bureau of Justice Assistance 
and the Center for Court Innovation, we are building what we hope 
you find to be an interesting and challenging program. 

The summit includes eight plenary sessions on topics ranging from 
managing mass shooting events, Program Evaluation, and reducing 
violence through procedural justice, to zone prosecution and 
ethics.  Also back by popular demand, will be an “open mic” session 
where summit attendees will have an opportunity to talk about their 
ongoing initiatives and pose “stump the expert” questions to long time 
members of our community prosecution faculty.  The sumimit also 
includes six alternate breakout sessions on topics ranging from hate 
crimes and Brady lists to community prosecution basics & problem 
solving. And throughout, there are multiple opportunities for 
attendees to network with each other and with faculty both during 
summit sessions and while we are “off the clock”. 

Philadelphia District Attorney Seth Williams and his staff are our 
host office for this summit.  They are also hard at work with us to 
make sure that your visit to the heart of historic Philadelphia will be 
a productive and enjoyable one.  

For further information on the draft agenda, visit www.apainc.org.   

Credit: Photo by B. Krist for GPTMC

To register for the conference visit www.apainc.org or http://apainc.
org/default.aspx?act=Newsletter.aspx&category=APA+Highlight

s&newsletterid=2290&menugroup=Home.  There is no registration 
fee for this summit and registration is brisk, as are reservations for 
rooms under APA’s special rate room block at the Philadelphia 
Sheraton Downtown Hotel. Please register early to avoid missing out 
on this great opportunity to join with your community prosecution 
colleagues. We hope to see you there!

as always, please forward news about your community prosecution 
efforts to us, so that we can share it with all of our colleagues 
nationwide and remember APA is always available to provide peer-to-
Peer site visit Technical Assistance at no cost to your jurisdiction. 
If you would like to explore Technical Assistance help with your 
community prosecution effeorts, please contact us at info@apainc.
org.

Sincerely,
Bob Hood

Director, Community Prosecution & Violent Crime Division
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THE CITY OF DALLAS COMMUNITY PROSECUTION PROGRAM
By: Maureen Milligan, 

Dallas City Attorney’s office

The City of Dallas Community Prosecution Team, now in its 

twelfth year, utilizes strategic code enforcement to reduce 

crime and improve the quality of life in neighborhoods 

throughout the City of Dallas. The Team is staffed by two 

equally-important types of team members: (1) Assistant 

City Attorneys who have dual authority to prosecute 

criminal municipal ordinance violations and file civil lawsuits 

enforcing minimum housing standards and (2) state-

certified code enforcement officers.  Serving as the city’s 

go-to strategic problem solvers, Community Prosecutors 

partner with neighborhood leaders, police officers, city staff 

and local non-profits to target substandard properties and 

illegal businesses that are sources of crime and blight. The 

Team is also a leader in developing innovative and effective 

education and enforcement initiatives.

In fiscal year 2011-2012, during as especially lean budget 

cycle, city leaders called upon the Community Prosecution 

Team to make an unprecedented expansion from working in 

targeted neighborhoods to serving the entire City of Dallas, 

but with two less staff members and no increase in budget. 

With technical assistance from the APA’s Steven Jansen and 

Robert Hood, the Community Prosecution Team not only 

accepted this daunting task, but achieved extraordinary 

success in reducing blight and crime throughout the City of 

Dallas.

During fiscal year 2011-2012, the Community Prosecution 

Team worked proactively to identify substandard and 

crime-ridden properties and respond to over 300 referrals 

from public citizens, council members and other city staff.  

Community Prosecutors were able to obtain voluntary 

compliance from property owners in 250 instances and filed 

several lawsuits against non-complaint owners.  Specifically, 

in response to the efforts of the Team, property owners 

demolished entire substandard apartment complexes, 

closed illegal businesses, and invested millions of dollars to 

rehabilitate commercial and residential property. 

Furthermore, Community Prosecutors concentrated a 

portion of their code enforcement and crime reduction 

efforts in targeted “Proactive Focus Areas” where their 

Maureen Milligan, Interim Chief Community Prosecutor

efforts helped lead to a 13.7 percent reduction in Part 1 

crime, including a 27 percent drop in burglaries and a 15.4 

percent drop in homicides.  

During the past year, the Community Prosecution Team 

also continued to create and lead innovative crime fighting 

and education programs and to partner with local, state 

and federal agencies. Community Prosecutors successfully 

partnered with the Texas National Guard to bring Operation 
Crackdown to Dallas, which lead to the demolition of 
32 substandard, drug-involved homes at no cost to the 

owner.

Furthermore, the Team worked with the National Crime 

Prevention Council to offer training and problem-solving 

techniques to various city departments and crime watch 

groups across the North Texas region. After years of 

identifying problems surrounding conditions and care 

provided to residents in group homes in the City of Dallas, 

Community Prosecutors lead in the research, preparation, 

and drafting of a boarding home licensing ordinance that 

has become a model for municipalities across the state of 

Texas, as well as the nation. 

A final, exciting update relates to the Dallas Community 

Prosecution Team’s innovative partnership with the Dallas 

District Attorney’s Office. Starting last year, Community 

Prosecutors are now cross-designated and cross-trained as 

Assistant District Attorneys.  This partnership adds another 

tool to the Community Prosecutors’ enforcement toolbox, 

thereby allowing them to prosecute habitual criminal 

offenders in the local municipal courts, file civil lawsuits 

against them in the county and district courts, and to 

participate in the prosecution of misdemeanor and felony 

offenders in the Dallas County criminal courts.  

From left to right: City Attorney Tom Perkins, Municipal Court 
Judge and Former Community Prosecutor Daniel Ryan and 
Community Prosecutors Yulise Waters and Vana Hammond-
Powell

Maureen Milligan is  the Interim Chief of Community 

Prosecution & Community Courts at the Dallas City Attorney’s 

Office.

St. Paul City Attorney’s Office Works to Improve Quality of Life in 
College Neighborhoods

By: Ivars Krievans, 
Saint Paul City Attorney’s Office

During the summer of 2012 neighbors residing near St. Paul’s 

five major colleges increasingly complained to the Mayor’s 

office, City Council, neighborhood organizations and the 

police.  For over a decade, the St. Paul Police Department 

(SPPD) has run the “Zero Adult Providers (ZAP)” detail that 

focuses resources on underage drinkers and their adult 

providers during seven week-ends every fall and spring.  

Despite years of police and prosecutors addressing the 

problem of college the fall of 2012, the CP identified several 

areas where efforts could be more effective: 

			   	           

				                   Continued on next page. 
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 1. Since domestic assaults and DWI’s are on the same court 

calendars as Social Host cases, these cases do not typically 

take priority and sometimes are not heard for several 

months – hindering the swift and certain justice that is 

effective in dealing with quality of life offenses.  In response, 

the CP initiated a process that puts Social Host cases in court 

within 72 hours of the offense. The CP was able to negotiate 

this with the local bench by demonstrating that these cases 

are seasonal, thus not regularly demanding this unique 

court scheduling, and by reiterating the serious impact 

this offense has on St. Paul’s neighborhoods and police 

resources.   Additionally, the CP designed a specific Order 

to Report that officers provide offenders at the scene which 

indicates the precise date of their court appearance within 

the next 72 hours.  As a result, court delays no longer dilute 

the impact these offenders have had on area residents.  

2. Through a series of meetings and discussions on their 

mutual interests, the CP, police and college leadership 

improved their relationships and agreed to go further in 

their partnership to combat underage consumption.  In 

order to further involve the colleges, the CP worked out 

an arrangement whereby every week of ZAP operation, 

police send out an e-mail to all the school security heads 

informing them of any Social Host citations issued. School 

representatives then pick up the public portion of the police 

reports at the records department to determine whether 

those cited were their students, and are then able to respond 

to their students’ conduct promptly.

3. Finally, based on the ongoing concerns of neighbors, the 

CP sought out a more creative approach to the question of 

consequences.  The CP, in collaboration with neighborhood 

organizations, initiated an ad hoc panel discussion between 

students and neighbors. Participation in the discussion is 

now a mandatory condition for resolution of the student’s 

court case.  Additionally, offenders pay $150 in fees and 

complete 16 hours of community service. The community 

panel has been a great success, where the affected 

neighbors, landlords, police and the community prosecutor 

attend and address the violators.  The CP has introduced 

other topics to the panel discussions as well and has invited 

law students to give presentations on exactly how difficult 

the expungement process is in Minnesota.  Several students 

commented that the expungement talk gave them a new 

awareness of the seriousness of a Social Host citation and 

the reality of having a criminal record. Many promised to 

take the message back to next year’s freshmen. 

Ivars Krievans, Community Prosecutor, Saint Paul City Attorney’s 

Office

In the fall of 2012, there were 31 students cited for Social 

Host, and 227 for underage consumption. However, in the 

spring of 2013 there were only 9 social host citations and 

55 underage consumption citations issued. It is difficult to 

say this early, whether or not the systematized ZAP and the 

Social Host initiatives have resulted in the improvements 

stated.  But the CP hopes that this past year’s student body 
will help to educate the incoming freshmen in the fall of 
2013.   

Here’s to next year’s statistics! 

For further questions, contact ivars.krievans@ci.stpaul.
mn.us 

Austin, Texas marks yet another successful 
implementation of the Drug Market Initiative model 
when they completed a DMI callin of eligible offenders 
on May 7.  The DMI initiative is a USDOJ supported 
program designed to take down overt, open-air, 
neighborhood-based drug markets and reduce their 
associated violence.  The Austin effort, spearheaded 
by Assistant District Attorney Dayna Blazey and 
Community Prosecutor Jason English, was born when 
the two learned about the initiative at APA’s Innovations 
in Criminal Justice Summit I in Chicago and at a 
previous national community prosecution conference. 
APA working in partnership with the national DMI 
technical assistance team from the Michigan State 
University School of Criminal Justice provided training 
for the Austin team back in 2012. With support and 
encouragement from Travis County District Attorney 
Rosemary Lehmberg, Austin built a collaborative 
team and an excellent initiative with fidelity to the 
DMI model. The Austin team focused on one of the 
top open air drug markets in Austin at 12th & Chicon, 
a drug dealing hotspot that has operated for decades.  
Early reports following the Austin callin once again 
show promising results.  To see a great KBTC Fox 7 news 
video on the story, see http://www.myfoxaustin.com/
story/22554406/crimewatch-initiative-targets-drug-
market.  

Our congratulations to District Attorney Lemberg, and 
ADA’s Blazey and English for a great implementation. 
Austin police are already considering expansion of the 
approach to other drug markets in the city.  This is just 
yet another example of how what is learned at our 

Rosemary Lehmberg, Travis County District Attorney

national trainings can be implemented to improve public 
safety and neighborhood livability in our communities. 
For more information on the Drug Market Initiative, see 
https://www.bja.gov/Publications/DMIGuide.pdf. 
 

Austin Marks Another Successful Implementation of a Drug Market 
Initiative Callin

By: Robert Hood,  
Association of Prosecuting Attorneys 

Technical Assistance 

The Association of Prosecuting Attorneys 
provides 24/7 technical assistance and profes-
sional case consultation to prosecutors. Please 
submit requests to info@apainc.org.
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	 UPCOMING EVENTS &	  	
		ANNOUNCEMENTS 

september 25th-27th, 2013

Sheraton PhiladelPhia hotel
PhiladelPhia, Pa 

For reGiStration ViSit 
www.APAinc.org 

The Association of Prosecuting Attorneys, in partnership with the U.S. 
Department of Justice’s Bureau of Justice Assistance and the Center for 

Court Innovation, present :

THE 8TH NATIONAL
 COMMUNITY PROSECUTION 

SUMMIT


